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January 19, 2011

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive, SW
P.O. Box 47250
Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE:	Do Not Redocket:  UE-102035 Advice No.  10-05
Schedule 135 – Net Metering Service Proposed Tariff Revisions 
[This cover letter reflects revisions to the cover letter and Attachment A that were filed on December 20, 2010]
		
Dear Mr. Danner:

Pursuant to Washington Law, including RCW 80.28.050, RCW 80.28.060 and WAC 480-80-121, PacifiCorp, d.b.a., Pacific Power, (PacifiCorp or Company) submits for filing the following proposed tariff sheets.  The Company respectfully requests that the proposed tariff revisions become effective on January 28, 2011.

	Thirty-third Revision of Sheet No. Ba
	
	Tariff Index

	Third Revision of Sheet No. 135.2
	Schedule 135
	Net Metering Service

	First Revision of Sheet No. 135.3
	Schedule 135
	Net Metering Service

	First Revision of Sheet No. 135.4
	Schedule 135
	Net Metering Service

	Original Sheet No. 135.5
	Schedule 135
	Net Metering Service



Background

The Washington Department of Revenue recently revised WAC 458-20-273, which contains rules regarding the Renewable Energy System Cost Recovery incentive program.[footnoteRef:1]  PacifiCorp participates in the incentive program. The Company’s Washington Schedule 135, Net Metering Services (Schedule 135) contains provisions governing PacifiCorp’s participation in the incentive program. PacifiCorp proposes to modify Schedule 135 to address relevant revisions to WAC 458-20-273.  PacifiCorp proposes the following tariff changes:   [1:  The revisions became effective September 5, 2010.] 


1. The annual limitation for incentive payments to one payee will increase from $2,000 to $5,000;
1. New community solar projects will be eligible for the incentive payment program; and
1. The formula used to determine incentive payments for community solar projects will be modified. 

The purpose of this filing is to update Schedule 135 – Net Metering Service to incorporate these changes.

It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and staff requests regarding this filing be addressed to the following:

By e-mail (preferred):		datarequest@pacificorp.com 

By regular mail:		Data Request Response Center
				PacifiCorp
				825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000
				Portland, OR 97232

Please direct any informal questions to Cathie Allen, Regulatory Manager, at (503) 813-5934.

Sincerely,



Andrea L. Kelly
Vice President, Regulation

Enclosures
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